PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 17th MAY  2012

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Mary Raha, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: Barbara Bolton, John and Jean Ellerton, Peter and Christine Axe, Alan Bell, Nezam Shah

Chairman, Peter Axe, opened meeting.

Apologies: Janice Cressey, Brian and Janice Pike, Peter Cowling.

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

New Building

Building work was due to start on the last bank holiday weekend but was delayed due to a paperwork issue with the surveyor and builder.  The new start date is now 28th May 2012.

Initially the work will start next door with minimal disturbance; however when the time comes to knock through there may be a day or two of disturbance to the existing surgery.  The practice will try to keep the running as smooth as possible.

Sue asked about provision of an area for prams once the new building has been completed.  At the moment the surgery asks patients to leave their prams/pushchairs outside under the covered area provided; there is a locking system and staff will help the patient to lock up their prams.  Unfortunately due to health and safety we cannot allow prams into the surgery as it blocks the stairs/toilets and fire exits; also the waiting room is not big enough for several prams and again is a health and safety issue.

Dr Raj and Dr George said they would take this issue into consideration for the new building but many surgeries do not allow prams into the building because of health and safety issues; the practice needs to consider different aspects of this issue.

Prescription email update

The surgery now offers the service of being able to order repeat prescriptions online which was an action from the Patient Survey.  Angela explained that if a patient would like to use this service they need to ask at reception for a login and instructions which they can then use on their home computers; also there is a link on the practice website which takes the patient straight to the login page.

The surgery still offers prescriptions via the telephone and handed in at surgery.

There was some discussion around using a pharmacy to collect prescriptions.  It is down to the patient to choose a pharmacy and arrange ordering and collection of prescriptions.  The new online service is only for ordering prescriptions and patients would still need to collect their prescriptions as usual. 

The practice will make sure the online ordering is promoted on the prescription counterfoils and the new practice leaflet.  There are already posters up in the surgery.

New Nurse

The surgery has appointed a new nurse starting on the 28th May 2012.  She will be working 28.5 hours per week over four days including afternoons and early evenings.

PPG Agenda

If any of the members of the PPG would like anything adding to the agenda for discussion at any future meetings please let Angela know beforehand.

Any other business

· The surgery thanked Mr and Mrs Ellerton for doing a great job of marking out the parking spaces in the Car Park.  It was very much appreciated.

· Electronic Checking in – the surgery has made enquires regarding using an electronic checking in system once the building work has been completed due to all the treatment and doctors rooms being downstairs.  The group felt that an anonymous electronic system would be better then having patients names displayed in the waiting room; Mr Bell said they use anonymous checking in at the hospital.  The practice will look into this facility.

· Mr Bell had looked into the Pathology collections new times – unfortunately the collections service covers a wide area including Lincoln, Boston and Louth and our pick up times cannot be changed.  However Mr Bell informed the group that the surgery will be provided with a centrifuge which means blood can be tested at any time.  The surgery is near the top of the list and 3 or 4 people should be trained on how to use it.  The practice thanked Mr Bell for looking into this issue and the centrifuge information.

· Mrs Raha asked about electronic x-ray results.  There seems to be some delay in getting x-ray results in the practice and patients are told at the hospital their results will be available in seven days. It can however be up to two weeks before the practice receive these results which patients often are not happy about.  At present there is an issue with electronic radiology results as well; there is a delay in uploading onto the computer label trace hence the practice finds it difficult when patients come to enquire about the reports.  Mr Bell said he would look into the x-ray issues. Thanks to Mr Bell for that.

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 30th August 2012 at 12.30pm; it was agreed that the PPG would now meet four times a year.

